
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE HEALTH AND WELLBEING 
BOARD IN COMMON WITH THE COMMUNITY SAFETY 
PARTNERSHIP HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 8TH DECEMBER, 2021, 
2:00PM – 3:40PM 
 

 
PRESENT:  

Cllr Das Neves – Co-Chair – Cabinet Member for Health Social Care and Wellbeing 

Cllr Perey Ahmet – Co-Chair, Leader of the Council 

Cllr Erdal Dogan - Cabinet Member for Stronger and Safer Communities 

Cllr Zena Brabozen - Cabinet Member for Early Years, Children and Families 

Christina Andrew – Strategic Lead, Community and Inequalities  

Eduardo Araujo - Snr Tottenham Community Safety Manage 

David Archibald - Interim Independent Chair, Haringey Local Safeguarding Board 

Charlotte Pomery - Assistant Director for Commissioning 

PC Marco Bardetti – Metropolitan Police  

Joe Benmore - Community Safety & Enforcement Team 

Sandeep Broca - Community Safety & Enforcement Team 

Simon J Crick - Borough Commander, Metropolitan Police 

Zina Ethridge – Chief Executive  

Sharon Grant - Healthwatch Haringey Chair 

Ann Graham - Director of Children’s Services 

Geoffrey Ocen - Bridge Renewal Trust Chief Executive 

Will Maimaris – Director of Public Health  

Latoya Ridge – Victim Support 

Eubert Malcolm - Interim Assistant Director Stronger Communities 

 

IN ATTENDANCE:  

Natalie Fox – Barnet, Enfield and Haringey NHS Trust 

PC Neil Billany - Metropolitan Police 

Jackie Di Falco - Assistant Director for Early Help & Prevention 

 

Jonathan Gardner - Director of Strategy, Whittington Health  



 

 

Bev Hendricks – Assistant Director for Safeguarding & Social Care 

Manju Lukhman - Violence Against Women & Girls Strategic Lead 

Detective Superintendent Seb Adeje Addoh - Metropolitan Police 

Inspetor Scott Mason - Metropolitan Police 

Chantele Fatania - Consultant in Public Health 

 PC Joe Derillo - Metropolitan Police 

Frankie White – Business Manager, Commissioning Service  

 
 
1. FILMING AT MEETINGS  

 
The Chair referred to the filming of meetings and this information was noted. 
 

2. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS  
 
The Chair welcomed everybody to the meeting. 

 
3. APOLOGIES  

 
Apologies had been received from Rachel Lissaur and Cllr Mike Hakata. 
 

4. URGENT BUSINESS  
 
There were no items of urgent business.  
 

5. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 

 
6. QUESTIONS, DEPUTATIONS, AND PETITIONS  

 
There were none. 
 

7. MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED:  

That the minutes of the meeting held on 21 September 2020 be agreed as a correct record. 

 
8. PRESENTATION ON VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN AND GIRLS  

 
Mr Joe Benmore, Ms Chantelle Fatania and Mr Will Maimaris introduced the item.  

The meeting commented that:   



 

 

 The report was full of information and summarised many perspectives and issues very 

well. 

 It was important to view the work partly as an early intervention strategy to ensure that 

an appropriate level of understanding was present in young people which would 

reduce the likelihood of individuals becoming perpetrators and victims in the future. 

 It was important to note that not all forms of violence was reported and that the actual 

number of violence experienced by individuals was much higher than that which was 

reported. 

 The Individuals suffering from violence often had families and the children and those 

families were also victims. 

 A woman had been recently murdered in the borough and although the Police 

response was clear in that particular situation, more clarity was required from other 

agencies regarding their responses.  

 Some work needed to be done regarding having more clear dialogue with young girls 

regarding the issue across schools in Haringey.  

 More clarity was required when discussing Black and Minority Ethnic groups. More 

effort needed to be placed on ensuring that the correct language was used and groups 

which needed to be targeted for communication was clear.  

 More joint communication was required regarding the issue whether it was between 

the Council, the Police or the Public Health team. 

 An Expo Workshop had been held and one of the things highlighted by some of the 

groups at the workshop regarding accessing services for those who may be at risk. 

Raising awareness was also important regarding the issue. The Jewish Women’s 

Group also raised issues regarding work that needed to be done in a more sensitive 

way. Further, it was also important to continue working with men and boys regarding 

the issue.   

 The use of the word ‘domestic’ when referring to violence risked minimising the issue 

of violence.  

 Whittington Health was doing some work with the Police and other organisations. 

However, as the hospital was technically located in Islington, some checks would have 

to be made to ensure that there was a cross-border working between Islington and 

Haringey.  

 Mental Health and wellbeing were strands that should run through the processes in 

relation to tackling the issues raised as It could help set a useful framework for how to 

address the issues.  

 The issues were long-standing and the issues also existed in relation to older women, 

many of whom would not go out at night due the level of concern.  

 Statistics showed that the gender pay gap had not narrowed in the last 25 years. This 

was important to note as it was also not clear the extent to which women and girls 

were involved in all of the conversations regarding processes and services in general, 

including housing design, economic interventions and other areas. The lack of safety 

that women were under also resulted from systemic and cultural inequalities.     



 

 

 Understanding intersectionality locally was also fundamental to ensuring all women's 

voices were heard. 

 Consideration could be given to having a women’s section when writing reports or 

policies. Issues  which impacted on women’s lives regarding designing infrastructure 

needed to be taken into consideration. Efforts also needed to be made regarding the 

removal of stigma for women to discuss their experience of violence.  

 Youth services and youth work needed to address issues regarding the balance of 

power in relationships and how men exert power over women and how this played a 

role in violence against women and girls.  

 It was important that discussion on violence issues be destigmatised like mental health 

issues had been and it was important to find role models who one would not have 

originally suspected to have suffered from domestic violence. This would help women 

to feel encouraged to speak out.  

 Power regarding how domestic violence issues were dealt with largely lay with the 

Police with and it was important to consider how successful the Police were in dealing 

with the issues. Having clear methods on how issues were dealt with would encourage 

women engage with relevant authorities.  

 Young people needed to be informed regarding what a healthy interpersonal 

relationships generally looked like.  

 

The Chair invited everyone to reflect on the discussion and consider how the conversation 

could be progressed within the services and organisations moving forward.  

 

RESOLVED:  

That the presentation be noted. 

 
9. PARTNERSHIP PLAN ADDRESSING RACISM AND RACIAL DISCRIMINATION  

 
Ms Charlotte Pomerey, Ms Christina Andrew, Ms Lynette Charles, Ms Frankie White and PC 

Neil Billany introduced the item. The presentation included an overview of the Partnership 

Programme Plan and specifically highlighted areas such as economy and employment, 

workforce, community safety and policing and an overview of Operation Hampshire. This was 

an overview of Hate Crimes committed against the Metropolitan Police Officers and Staff 

working in Haringey and Enfield. A specific case was outlined where an officer had suffered 

considerable racist abuse and the processes put in place to support the officer to could help 

him be able to continue working as a Police officer.  

RESOLVED:  

That the progress made to date be noted 
 

10. MEETING IN COMMON OF HARINGEY HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD AND 
HARINGEY COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP FORWARD PLANNING  
 



 

 

The Chair stated that the work outlined at the meeting was large and should be the key items 

examined in the next few meetings.  

The meeting noted the difficulties of holding a higher frequency of meetings of the Meeting In 

Common and therefore the Chair suggested that small breakout sessions be held to hold 

conversations regarding operational matters.  

RESOLVED:  

That the discussion be noted. 

 
11. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  

 
There were none. 
 

12. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS AND MEETING DATES  
 
To be confirmed. .  
 
 

 
CHAIR: Councillor Lucia das Neves 
 
Signed by Chair ……………………………….. 
 
Date ………………………………… 
 
 

 


